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2025 August 21 HLPOA  

Monthly Membership Meeting 

President Eric Griffin called the meeting to order at 7pm with 12 members signed in. 

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Roll call was taken with all 5 directors present. 

The minutes from the July 24 membership meeting were approved as posted on  
NextDoor and in the August Beacon with a motion by Chris H and second by Chris P. 

President’s Report: Eric Griffin 

Eric had nothing to report on at this time. 

Vice President’s Report: Chris Pheiffer 

Chris gave an update on the maintenance and facilities.  During the past month Josh and crew have completed a lot of tree trimming/
removal and brush trimming on our properties all around the community…. Including but not limited to Mirror Lake area, Holiday Dive, 
Big  
Bass Lake. 

The aerators are now up and running on Big Bass Lake.  4 new ones were purchased with the 1 that was still functioning for a total of 5 
on that lake now.   

Our 3 summer workers are done for the season and back at school.  We thank Mason, Trey and Ryan for all their hard work this sum-
mer season.  

Barb H 912 commended the crew on the excellent level of help they provided during LakeFest.  The guys were on top of everything and 
a great help to the committee.  

Chris continued his report with an update on the S5SD.  Chris has been in touch with S5SD president Tom Secor.  Tom reports that the 
sewer district has been very buy with behind the scenes work and that they are very close to having some “real” numbers of final costs 
of this project.  He feels the district will be able to call a meeting close to the end of September with the numbers finalized.   

The engineers finalizing the permanent locations of the grinder pumps as well as the signing of each member’s easement has been 
pushed back a bit.  Apparently, this step was not needed (as first thought) for the determination of final cost.    

The S5SD hopes to have the project out for bid by March 2026 

There has been no update as to the actual completion date. 

There will be an annual billing by the S5SD as the last 2 years.  They will provide earlier notification than last year.  We can expect the 
amount to remain the same and the bill to come out this fall.  The city of Willard will be handling all the billing going forward.  We can 
expect a yearly bill from the S5Sd until the project hits our property taxes (which are billed in arrears.)   

Jane N 1230 Asked when to expect the S5SD bill. 

Tom “anticipates” around October 1 with payment due just before the first of next year.  The district is committed to a better billing 
time frame as opposed to last year’s. 

Chris went on to address an issue that was brought up at last month’s meeting; being transparent with our membership stats.  He gave 
some examples from the month of July: 

15 warning letters were issued 
3 fines levied 
26 titles and registrations  
10 permits 
9 members sent to collections 
11 cases are currently with our lawyers in some phase of foreclosure 
We also have a couple of potential lawsuits in the hands of our lawyers 

Rose Ann 943 Stated that knowing these numbers will make a lot of our members happy. Chirs replied that we have always been active 
with these types of things, but we wanted to put some “hard” numbers together just to show it. 

Reg B 706 Asked what most of the warning letters and fines were for.  He didn’t want any names, just to know what the most common 
basis for these letters and fines was.  Boating safety violations are by far the most common.   Reminder…. If you see an offense, a dan-
gerous or unsafe violation, a complaint should be filed with the office.  Physical proof (picture, video, additional witnesses etc.) give 
“teeth” to the complaint.  We treat these complaints like business. Straight forward.  If a rule is broken and someone reports, a  letter 
or fine (dependent on each situation as documented in our rules) is issued.   



Eric chimed in and announced that a fall drive around on the lake would happen again this fall.  Basically, to identify situations that 
need attention so that when notified the members when notified can address the infraction over the winter.   

Jane N 1280 Asked what the on water drive around “looks for”.  Things such as dilapidated docks.   

Jen B 706 Asked if the lake would be lowered as far as last year. 

Henry answered that we currently have engineering companies bidding on the next phase of the concrete spillway maintenance and if 
necessary, repair.   The water has to be away from the bottom of the gate for the inspection.  Then a report will be generated and 
drawings rendered in order to create a plan.  The State of Ohio is due to inspect our spillway and dam next year as well.  

Jeff H 912 Asked if this was all precautionary work.  Yes…we are trying to stay ahead of any potential issues.  

Treasurer’s Report: Henry Jarrett 

Henry provided the cash basis vs budget report through July 31, 2025.  Lake Fest numbers are still being tweaked, but the numbers fall 
right in line with the last couple years.    All in all the financials are in good shape. 

Secretary’s Report: Lynda Snyder 

The Social Committee’s upcoming events over Labor Day weekend are as follows:  
Last community breakfast Saturday 8/30 8-11 Come out and support this great cause, enjoy a delicious breakfast. This is a by donation 
event, and your generous donations support our events all year long.    

“Early” Veterans Day Boat Parade - a new tradition started by a few last year to honor our veterans, in memory of Rich Colley.   Sign up 
in the office, decorate your boat, meet by the Rt. 99 bridge by noon and “parade” around the lake. 

Then our annual Duck Race Fundraiser Event will take place from 3-6pm down by the maintenance garage.  Ducks can be purchased 
NOW using the QR code found on the flyer, in the August Beacon, or on the website: holidaylakes.org.  Bounce houses, games, food 
trucks, restrooms and picnic tables  add to the excitement of the actual duck races!   

We are still accepting donations for the Kay Hartz Memorial.  Kay was a vital part of our community serving in various positions for 
many years.  Plans are for a bench and flowering tree or shrub near the main beach in her memory.   

The fall Ohio Lake Community Association (OLCA) meeting will be held at Lake Roaming Rock Wednesday and Thursday September 17 
& 18.  Lynda will attend.   

Finally, the Welcome Committee has reached out to all the new members to date.  We will cease our visits shortly after Labor Day.  If 
you are a new member and have not been contacted for a visit or are still trying to coordinate a time for your visit, please reach out to 
your Welcome Committee contact or to Barb Harper 419-706-0879 to set up your visit and to receive your Welcome Bag of goodies! 

Director’s Report:  Chris Hassmann 

Safety Committee: 

Chris stated that anyone seeing the Bug man on the Segway should call the Sheriff.  Holiday Lakes has a no solicitation policy.  This man 
has been told this several times and has stated that he has obtained a permit from the City of Willard, but that doesn’t apply to Holiday 
Lakes.   

Jeff H 912 Said he was at their house and Jeff asked to take a picture of the man’s business card and he refused, leading Jeff to believe 
this was a scam.   

Chris admitted how hard it is to approach people on the lake that are doing unsafe or breaking our rules or the ODNR rules.  People 
argue and don’t pay attention, even though we are out there trying our best to “protect” the lake and other boaters. 

Lake Management Committee: 

Chris made it known that he misspoke at last month’s meeting when asked about the bathometric study the board has approved.  The 
study is a GPS enabled hydro acoustic study that will indeed map the bottom contours of the lake and WILL ALSO map the levels and 
location of sediment allowing us to pinpoint where dredging is needed.  The results from this study will help enable the committee to 
make a dredging plan and provide a baseline for moving forward.  The study will be done this fall when the lake is quiet  

Chris also has been in contact with the Huron County Soil and water district.  A liaison between neighbors has agreed to help begin 
discussions with the farmers whose fields run off into our lake.   

The next topic Chris addressed was the recent high bacteria count found in the county’s monthly testing of our lake water.  On July 28 
we had about 3” of rain that fell, causing the lake to rise over 6”.  The testing was done on July 30 at 11:30 am less than 48 hrs. from 
the major rain. When heavy rain falls, it causes the bacteria levels to rise.  On Aug 5 when the test results came in, we were advised 
that the levels were high and we should notify our community, which we did.   (But this was 6 days later and who knows what the lev-
els were by then….) Josh retested the water on August 11, and the results came back today August 21 (10 days this time) …stating eve-
rything was within safe limits for recreational  swimming. The bottom line here is that you swim at your own risk.  We will notify when 
we are aware of  

 



unsafe levels or conditions. If you have a compromised immune system or open cuts, wounds or sores, it’s probably safest not to swim 
after heavy rainfall.    ***Showering off after a swim in the lake is also good advice*** 

Jeff H 912 asked if the railroad reservoir was still dumped into the lake.  We are unaware of this but do know that Willard’s CSO 
(Combined Sewer Overflow) is released into the lake on occasion.  The city must notify when this occurs.  

Jen B 706 Asked with the bathometric study, is there a certain “right” depth in channels or coves/ That is a good question, and we are 
hoping the survey will give us good information on those type situations. 

Jane N 1280 Asked when the survey would be done.   Later this fall and it will take approximately 4 days to complete. 

Rick G 1333 Asked about boats on the water and if the study would be after the boats were off the water.  Boats will steer clear of the 
study boat which will have an “escort” boat with it….   Some boat traffic will be fine… just not anything like a summer Saturday after-
noon! 

Tom P 748  Asked if anything ever came of the kids doing the Ding Dong Ditch and the sheriff cars out here looking for the 7 kids, whom 
all dispersed….  

The sheriff has been seen just driving through the neighborhoods making their presence known, which is a good thing for our communi-
ty. 

Old Business: 

NONE 

New Business: 

Henry explained the purpose and credentials of the members of his Finance Committee.   After several meetings it became apparent that 
60+ years of data are stored in various boxes and cabinets at the lodge.  Kay Hartz daughters also brought 8 boxes of historical docu-
ments to Henry.  They became aware of the need for some sort of document retention.  Brad Nelson has volunteered to take on this 
huge task with 3 other volunteers.  The number 1 goal is to digitalize the documents, and then the 2nd goal is to make them searchable.  
He plans to use AI to help.  He has already started sorting and sifting through documents.  This is going to be a time consuming, but inter-
esting project.   

Eric asked about the costs affiliated with this undertaking.  Brad is looking into a scanner ($700)  and he also suggested some plastic stor-
age bins for the actual documents we need to save even after scanning.     

Chris H asked Brad about the ability to scan large drawings and documents…. which Brad said would still probably need to be out-
sourced.  

Chris P asked if Brad could help us craft a record retention plan.  Yes. 

Barb H 912 Asked Josh if he knew about the hole in the closet floor that the cleaning supplies are in.  She saw a mouse and evidence of 
mice in that room.  Josh is aware as it is from the old pop system the Brass used to have in that closet; Josh will plug the hole.   

Brad N 1280 asked that when Lynda goes to the OLCA conference she asks if other member  lakes have any type of record retention sys-
tem in place.  Yes.  

Rose Ann 943 Announced the she and Renee have come up with a plan to include a separate sheet with each member’s individualized 
sticker information and what is needed for their 2026 stickers to be sent along with the yearly dues statement next February.    

New Members: 

Lucas and Tho Freriks 
James and Kimberly Huggins 
Patrick and Mary Keegan 
John and Heidi Rumancik 
Charles and Ashley Sanders 
Ryan Smith and Rachael Lydy 
 
The new members were approved with a  

motion from Henry and a 2nd from Chris H. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Lynda Snyder    

 





VETERAN’S  

DAY BOAT 

PARADE 



Saturday October 11th 
(South Marina Building) 

Dinner - 5 p.m. – Hot dogs, chili & soft drinks provided. 
Please bring a dish to share. 

Come in costume!  Games, crafts and fun for all!! 

Please park all around the perimeter of the south (newer) marina building. 

Starts @ 6 p.m. 

Prizes awarded for: 

Best Decorated Trunk 

Best Decorated Golf Cart/UTV 

*Participation Door Prize 



Autumn Reflections 
  “Autumn is the year’s last, loveliest smile.” 

    – William Cullen Bryant 

    “There is a subtle magic in the falling of 

     old leaves.”– Avijeet Das 

    “Autumn shows us how beautiful it is to 

         let things go. “  

           – unknown 

 

 

 

 

“Autumn is the season that teaches us that change can 

be beautiful.” - unknown 

“Every leaf speaks bliss to me/Fluttering from the au-

tumn tree.” – Emily Bronte 

“Autumn embraces change, even as she is falling to 

pieces.”  – Angie Weiland-Crosby 

“Autumn is a second spring when every leaf is a flow-

er.”   – Albert Camus 

“Life starts all over again when it gets crisp in the 

fall.”   – F. Scott Fitzgerald 



Jo
in

 u
s 

in
 w

e
lc

o
m

in
g

 

S
a

n
ta

  
b

a
c

k
 t

o
 H

o
li

d
a

y
 L

a
k

e
s 

fo
r 

so
m

e
 d

e
li

c
io

u
s 

d
o

n
u

ts
 

a
g

a
in

 t
h

is
 y

e
a

r!
  

S
a

tu
rd

a
y

  

D
e

c
e

m
b

e
r 

13
th

 

10
 a

.m
.—

12
 p

.m
. 

(m
o

re
 d

e
ta

il
s 

to
 f

o
ll

o
w

) 



BOAT 

PULL-OUT 

  

DATES & TIMES TO BE ANNOUNCED 
*Reminder—The marina is closed during these dates and times for personal boat pulls* 

 

2025 FALL PULL-OUT & STORAGE PRICING 
Pull-Out—$75.00 

Pull-Out with Transportation—$225.00 

 

Outside Storage—$150.00 

Indoor Storage—$350 

 

Pull-Out with Outdoor Storage—$210 

Pull-Out with Indoor Storage—$410 

 





It's September 
  

It's September, and the orchards are afire with red and gold, 
And the nights with dew are heavy, and the morning's sharp with cold; 

Now the garden's at its gayest with the salvia blazing red 
And the good old-fashioned asters laughing at us from their bed; 

Once again in shoes and stockings are the children's little feet, 
And the dog now does his snoozing on the bright side of the street. 

 
It's September, and the cornstalks are as high as they will go, 
And the red cheeks of the apples everywhere begin to show; 
Now the supper's scarcely over ere the darkness settles down 
And the moon looms big and yellow at the edges of the town; 

Oh, it's good to see the children, when their little prayers are said, 
Duck beneath the patchwork covers when they tumble into bed. 

 
It's September, and a calmness and a sweetness seem to fall 
Over everything that's living, just as though it hears the call 

Of Old Winter, trudging slowly, with his pack of ice and snow, 
In the distance over yonder, and it somehow seems as though 

Every tiny little blossom wants to look its very best 
When the frost shall bite its petals and it droops away to rest. 

 
It's September! It's the fullness and the ripeness of the year; 
All the work of earth is finished, or the final tasks are near, 

But there is no doleful wailing; every living thing that grows, 
For the end that is approaching wears the finest garb it knows. 
And I pray that I may proudly hold my head up high and smile 

When I come to my September in the golden afterwhile. 

 

Edgar Albert Guest 

  

https://internetpoem.com/edgar-albert-guest/it-s-september-poem/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/gold/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/morning/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/sharp/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/cold/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/garden/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/dog/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/bright/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/street/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/moon/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/town/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/winter/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/ice/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/snow/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/frost/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/away/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/work/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/earth/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/pray/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/head/
https://internetpoem.com/poems/smile/


Holiday Lakes Safety Committee Reminder 

All boaters at Holiday Lakes must follow our published association rules, which work alongside Ohio state 
boating laws. Since these rules are directly safety-related, there is a $250 fine for the first offense plus liability 
for any damages. These rules aren't meant to penalize our community members—they exist to protect every-
one's safety and enjoyment of our beautiful lake. 
Additional Important Reminder - Nighttime Boating Lighting: We've noticed some confusion about proper 
boat lighting after dark. When operating your boat at night: 
• You must use navigation lights (red and green at bow, white at stern) whenever your boat is moving 
Docking lights are for docking only—using them while cruising can blind other boaters and interfere with eve-
ryone's evening enjoyment 
Your cooperation helps maintain the safety and beauty of our lake community. Thank you for doing your part 
to keep Holiday Lakes safe for all. 
B2. All watercrafts including boats, personal watercraft, non-powered boats etc. shall keep to the right 

shoreline and must travel in a counterclockwise pattern around the lake unless returning directly to a 
downed skier, tuber, wake surfer or kneeboarder. 

B3 All watercrafts must maintain a distance of at least 60 feet between themselves and other watercraft, 
skiers, wake surfers, tubers, knee boarders and any other objects on the lake. 

 B4. All watercraft advancing on a skier, wake surfer, tuber, or knee boarder should not follow less than 90 
feet directly behind in the event skier, wake surfer, tuber, or knee boarder falls. Watercraft engaged in 
towing a skier, wake surfer, tuber, knee boarder has the right of way. 

B5. No wake is permitted within channels or designated area and all watercraft shall operate at idle speed. 
Idle speed means the slowest possible speed needed to maintain steerage or maneuverability. 

B6. Boaters should not exceed the capacity standards of their watercraft as established by the manufactur-
er. 

B7. A). All watercrafts must avoid swimming beaches (unless parking in designated beach parking areas) and 
other designated areas. Watercraft operating within 50 feet of the beaches, swim areas and swim ropes 
must operate at idle speed. 
B). All watercrafts must not exceed 
the maximum speed of 40 miles per 
hour. If a lesser speed is posted, it 
must be observed. 

B8.  A). All watercraft operating on Holi-
day Lakes between sunset and sun-
rise must be equipped with opera-
tion lights as required by the Ohio 
Division of Watercraft. During the 
hours between sunrise and sunset, 
watercraft shall operate at idle 
speed. Idle speed means the slow-
est possible speed needed to main-
tain steerage or maneuverability.  
B). Operation of jet skis (personal 
watercraft) on the lake between 
the hours of sunset and sunrise is 
prohibited. 
 







All of Holiday Lakes events are planned by two committees; Lake Fest & Social 

Committee.  Every year they gather once a month to plan and execute the 

Pancake Breakfasts, Poker Runs,  Lake Fest, Duck Race as well as each   

Holiday Event.  If you would like to be a part of each one of these events, 

whether it be planning or helping, please join us at the lodge.  These events 

are not only a great way to meet other members but it’s always a great way to 

get involved in your community.   

 

We ask you to join us the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 6pm for the 

Lake Fest planning meeting and 7pm for the Social Committee planning 

meeting.   

Social Committee: 

2nd Wed. of each month, 6pm 

Lake Fest Mtg.  

1/14/26, 7pm 

@ The Lodge  

Lodge Rental Fees 
May 1st - September 30th: $300 + $150 Deposit 

October 1st - April 30th: $200 + $150 Deposit  

*Balance Due 14 Days Before Rental Date* 



 

215 S MYRTLE AVE  

419-935-3030  

 

HOURS:  

 SUNDAY - THURSDAY      10am - 11pm 

 FRIDAY & SATURDAY     10am - 12am  



















 

Our  

Projects 

 Decks 

  

 Shoreline 

  Services 

  

 Home   

  Renovation 











 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 

Tuesday - Brass Balls  - $7.00/one flavor 

Wednesday -  Bone-in Wings - in house $0.85 or $0.95 to 

go     *minimum of 10 wings*  

Thursday - Build a Burger - $6.00 

*Up to 3 toppings with lettuce, tomato and pickle included*  

Friday - Seafood  Special  

Seafood Trio - 4oz Salmon, 3 Perch & 4 Shrimp - $13.99 

Perch Platter - 1 pound of perch - $12.99 

*Both dinners include salad and fries* 

Salmon Special - 8 oz grilled salmon blackened or grilled - 

$12.99 

*Dinner includes salad and veggies* 

Sunday - Bone-in Wings - in house $0.85 or $0.95 to go 

*minimum of 10 wings*  

Hours Tuesdays - 4pm-9pm* / Wed - Saturday - 4pm-10pm* / Sunday - 

11pm - 8pm* 

*Bar business dictating 

 



419-935-5521 

 
YOUR AD 

HERE



Holiday Lakes Property Owners Association 
13 Lake Holiday Lane 

Willard, OH 44890 
419-935-0238 

holidaylakesohio@gmail.com 
www.holidaylakes.org 

 

 Office Hours 

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Friday 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Closed Wednesday, Saturday and Sunday 

*Check NextDoor for any changes in office hours*  

 

HLPOA Trustees  

President – Eric Griffin    614-638-3602 

Vice President– Chris Pheiffer 614-562-5631 

Treasurer – Henry Jarrett   419-602-0225 

Secretary – Lynda Snyder   440-225-9190 

Director – Chris Hassman    419-565-6398  

 

Office Manager 

Renée Thompson   Email: holidaylakesohio@gmail.com 

 

Maintenance, Grounds, & Permits 

Josh Draper  567-805-1052  Email:  holidaylakesmaintenance@gmail.com 

 

Important Phone Numbers 

All Emergencies       911 

Huron County Sheriff     419-663-2828 

Willard Fire & Ambulance    419-935-8297 

Huron County Health Dept.    419-668-1652 

Huron County Dog Warden  419-668-9773 

Norwich Inspector    567-224-3413 

Greenfield Inspector    567-224-7428 

Firelands Electric    800-533-8658 

Village Energy (Gas)   888-863-0032 

Northern Ohio Rural Water   419-668-7213 

ODNR     614-799-9572 

Submissions for the Beacon: 

The Beacon is the monthly newsletter of the Holiday Lakes Property Owners Association. Articles and              

photographs are welcomed. The author’s name and photographer permission (full name and number) must         

accompany submission. Articles and photographs will only be published pending authorization. Email or mail 

submissions to the office. (Contact info above). 

mailto:holidaylakesohio@gmail.com


 
 

 
 

H
o

li
d

ay
 L

ak
es

 P
O

A
 

 
 

 
 

13
 L

ak
e 

H
o

li
d

ay
 L

an
e 

 
 

 
 

W
il

la
rd

, O
H

 4
48

90
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

h
o

li
d

ay
la

k
es

o
h

io
@

g
m

ai
l.

co
m

 

 
 

 
 

41
9

-9
35

-0
23

8 


